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The Plastic Bags Levy Bill introduced by Senator Brown is to be commended.  We know that plastic bags create a huge environmental problem. Plastic bags are among the most common litter items in Australia, harming wildlife such as fish, sharks and whales, as well as spoiling the beauty of the Australian landscape.  Plastic bags have also been known to kill young children. 
Australians use over 10 billion plastic bags annually which needs to be drastically reduced and we believe a levy would certainly do this. Several European countries have already introduced a plastic bag levy.  When such a levy was introduced into Ireland last year, plastic bag use was reduced by more than 90% in the first 5 months.  What a wonderful achievement by the Irish. If Australia introduced a similar tax on our supermarket bags, we could reduce plastic bag usage by up to 3 billion plastic bags a year. It is definitely time for Australia to do so.

Currently supermarkets and other retail outlets spend tens of millions of dollars every year giving away free plastic bags. Supermarkets in Australia have tried hard to encourage plastic bag recycling, however, figures indicate that only 1% of Australia’s plastic bags are currently being recycled. The Plastic Bags bill has the potential to save supermarkets tens of millions of dollars. The cost of  biodegradable bags could come out of the plastic bag levy, thereby saving supermarkets tens of millions of dollars in plastic bag costs. 

The Australian public can easily avoid paying the optional levy.  All they have to do is bring reusable bags to the supermarket when they shop – that way they won’t have to pay for the levy on plastic check-out bags. A recent Roy Morgan survey found that 79% of Australians are in support of the levy.

In Ireland, 3.5 million euros (around $6.18 million Australian) has been raised by the levy program, which will be spent on environmental projects. If we replicated the success of the Irish program here in Australia it has been suggested that we could raise at least $90 million.  This money could be put to good use in environmental projects. 

Therefore, we support this Bill and strongly recommend that the levy be introduced.
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